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2021 saw another year of cancelled ski racing due to COVID-19.  It has been another difficult year for our 
athletes, parents, Clubs and Operators. 
 
Financially, SKI NB has come through the pandemic financially sound and ready to head into a new 
season.  The financial statements are in your AGM package and revenue was consistent with past years 
and expenses were down due reduced ski racing.  Overall, we finished 2020-2021 with a $3.9K net 
income. 
 
Congratulations to Andrew Arseneau – PMRC for being named 2021 Ski NB Coach of the Year. 
 
It looks like we will see ski racing return in 2022. 
 
This will be my last AGM has I have given notice to Ski NB that I plan to step down as Executive Director 
at the end of December 2021. 
 
 
 
 
 


